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USDA Expands Assistance to Cover Feed  
Transportation Costs and Extends Deadline 
to Apply for Pandemic Assistance to 
Livestock Producers 

n response to the severe drought conditions in the West and Great Plains, the U.S. 
Department of Agriculture (USDA) announced that it plans to help cover the cost of trans-

porting feed for livestock that rely on grazing. USDA is updating the Emergency Assistance for 
Livestock, Honey Bees and Farm-raised Fish Program (ELAP) to immediately cover feed trans-
portation costs for drought impacted ranchers. USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) will provide 
more details and tools to help ranchers get ready to apply at their local USDA Service Center 
later this month at fsa.usda.gov/elap.

ELAP provides financial assistance to eligible producers of livestock, honeybees, and farm-raised 
fish for losses due to disease, certain adverse weather events or loss conditions as determined 
by the Secretary of Agriculture. ELAP already covers the cost of hauling water during drought, 
and this change will expand the program beginning in 2021 to cover feed transportation costs 
where grazing and hay resources have been depleted. 

Under the revised policy for feed transportation cost assistance, eligible ranchers will be 
reimbursed 60 percent of feed transportation costs above what would have been incurred in 
a normal year. Producers qualifying as underserved (socially disadvantaged, limited resource, 
beginning or military veteran) will be reimbursed for 90 percent of the feed transportation cost 
above what would have been incurred in a normal year. The deadline to file an application for 
payment for the 2021 program year is Jan. 31, 2022.

Other Changes

In other changes, the U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) announces that it will provide 
additional time for livestock and poultry producers to apply for the Pandemic Livestock Indemni-
ty Program (PLIP). Producers who suffered losses during the pandemic due to insufficient access 
to processing may now apply for assistance for those losses and the cost of depopulation and 
disposal of the animals through Oct. 12, 2021, rather than the original deadline of Sept. 17, 
2021. PLIP is part of USDA’s Pandemic Assistance for Producers initiative.

PLIP provides payments to producers for losses of livestock or poultry depopulated from March 
1, 2020 through Dec. 26, 2020, due to insufficient processing access as a result of the pandem-
ic. Payments are based on 80% of the fair market value of the livestock and poultry and for the 
cost of depopulation and disposal of the animal. Eligible livestock and poultry include swine, 
chickens and turkeys.

For more information:
For more information, see: 
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